September 7, 1938

Dear Major Darwin,

Many thanks for the book by Dobzhansky, which I found awaiting me at the Laboratory when I returned from holiday. It is good of you to think of giving it, as I shall be very glad to have a copy.

I found my visit to Scandenavia particularly interesting, especially the genetical experimentation in the sugar best industry which I saw a good deal of. It is most refreshing to visit a country where agriculture is regarded as a matter of national concern.

Yours sincerely,